TOTTENHAM HEALTH CENTRE 


PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING 
AGENDA 
Wednesday 17 October 2012 – 1.00 pm 

1:00 pm- 1.05   
Opening event by Ms. Yesim Ozcan – Assistant Practice Manager 
1:15 pm - 2.00
Refreshments

2:00 pm – 2.30
Ms. Clare Hodgson – Head of Clinical Commissioning Development at Haringey Shadow Clinical Commissioning Group 

2.30 pm – 2:40 
Ms. Eileen McGrath – Patients THC Representative

2.40 pm – 2.50 
Dr. Jeyarajah 

2.50 pm – 3.20 
Discussion and suggestions

3.20 pm -   3.40 
Closure  


MINUTES

The list of attendees is attached to this document.

At 1.00 pm the Assistant Practice Manager opened the meeting, read the last year’s Minutes and the Agenda for the current meeting.

She talked about the new analogue line as 0203 370 9086,blood taking service at the surgery as well as why there is a delay in providing flu vaccine.
Ms. Clare Hodgson, Head of Clinical Commissioning Development- Haringey Shadow Clinical Commissioning Group, intervention spoke next after a brief introduction by Dr.K.R.Jeyarajah.
Her speech was based on:

· NHS Structural changes 
· Patients expectations in the new NHS.
Many questions from patients arose after her speech, which were attended satisfactorily. Patients were invited to involve and be informed about the changes; 
Our next speaker was Ms. Eileen McGrath. She spoke and read fresh information received by her from a local authority by email, regarding the plans for the local population in terms of health, and specially promoting the wellbeing and preventing diseases instead of the cure after development of a medical condition. She gave the contact details to all participants. She also invited everyone  to a public meeting for that week end to get more details and information. 

Participants were asked to discuss. It was a very friendly and interesting opportunity to express all kind of issues and concerns about the health and public services and the view for the future. Due the lack of the time, it was necessary to agree for a next meeting very soon. 
Positive comments were made about: 

· Information received in many ways in when to use A&E services

· How and when to use Harmony services

· Wide range of the emergencies appointments attended at the surgery Monday to Friday since early morning. 

· Appointments system. They expressed very high level of satisfaction now using as additional to the current telephone land lines, the analogue line 0203…., not only by the additional option as well by the rate cost. 
· As discussed in the last meeting about prescriptions, it has been improved. Now the patient can get their prescriptions for medication on repeat before 48 hours and any time. 
· Blood taking in-house is being done. Our older population sector is enjoying this new service. 
· Awareness of surgery opening times.
Aspects to be improved:

As matter to be changed or improved were agreed:

· Less waiting time to be called when a referral is received.
· Hospitals are asking patients to request the medication prescribed by them, from the surgery. It is a waste of time for them, and specially delays the treatment starting time. 

· They feel that there is a lack of public information about the changes in NHS changes, and about the flu and whooping cough vaccines. 

· Lack of the information in the Minor Ailment Scheme. 

Dr. Jeyarajah stated that improvements in services will be attended where necessary. Delivery of care according to patients’ needs is step in the right direction. 

Some of the patients were happy asking about the option of: 

· book appointments on-line, 

· log-in their appointments in a non-waiting room area, 

· requesting medication on repeat on-line –they were not aware that that service is available since last year,

· blood test taking in-house

· getting weekly prescription 

Patients expressed their satisfaction and happiness with the appointments booking time, and especially with the new “face” of attending emergencies, telephone triage, etc during the day. 

They feel confident being called by the practice to attend 

· Health checks

· Blood pressures checks

· Diabetic control

· Spirometry

· Medication reviews

· Blood test checks

· Childhood vaccination

· Cervical test, etc. 

They expressed gratitude that surgery is actually looking after them very well, because some of the old patients and very busy mothers can not keep up with dates, dates, etc due to memory problems and due to responsibilities at home with their families. 

This is a rewarding comment to the doctors.

Further actions agreed with the members of the patient group and decided to have a follow up meeting in 3 months time. 
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